Scottish Brass Band Association (SBBA) Executive Committee - Minutes of Meeting No. 3 – Held on Sunday, March 29 2015 at SBBA Office, 12 Fairbairn Road, Livingston EH54 6TS

1 ATTENDANCE & WELCOME
Executive Members:

Carrie Boax (President), Ann Murray (Vice President), Tom Allan (Secretary), , Julie Sanderson (Treasurer), John Gilmour, Andrew Smith, Peter Fraser (WSBBA), Lynsey Paterson (CPO), Damian Martin, Dougie Harrower, Danny Harrison, Steven Gray, Alan Douglas and Euan Meikle. 
In attendance: Donald L Reid (Minute Secretary), John Boax (Education  Officer), 
Apologies:

Apologies had been intimated to the secretary on behalf of Graham Adam, Lianda Barnes and Robert McCorkell.
Welcome

President Carrie Boax welcomed everyone to the March meeting.
1 MINUTE SUNDAY 22 FEBRUARY 2015
The minute of the meeting of 22nd February 2015 was accepted on the proposal of Danny Harrison and seconded by John Gilmour.  Name Douglas Harrower - wrong spelling in last minute. In 4.1 should be ‘enable.’
Action: Updated as shown
3
MATTERS ARISING (NOT OTHERWISE ON AGENDA)
3.1 Brass@theBards
It was intimated that Brass  @ the Bards 2015 had been cancelled due to lack of entries. WoSBBA have a meeting to discuss this with the Robert Burns Centre.
3.2 Reference section 11.2 (last minute 22 February 2015) 
John Gilmour advised that the Youth Championships will be recorded and bands will be advised of this. It was suggested that on the entry form should stipulate this.

Action- John Gilmour agreed and will update the entry form accordingly. 
It was also intimated John Boax (EDO) is currently undertaking a ‘health check’ on youth bands. He hoped that an update could be available in time for the next SBBA meeting.

3.3 Grading Table

John Martin has agreed to carry on doing the gradings for SBBA, a task greatly appreciated by the Executive Committee.

4 
FINANCE

4.1. Final Accounts
The treasurer, Julie Sanderson, provided an update on the current financial position of SBBA. She advised there are still problems ongoing with bank details being updated to incorporate her as the new SBBA treasurer. 
Action- JS will keep CB informed who will intervene if required.
T Allan reported the position of the end of year report that G Burt is completing. G Burt has also very kindly agreed to apply for a grant for brass band events in relation to the Edinburgh International Festival (EIF). The application would be made to the Open Section of EIF. 
The President intimated that SBBA will meet with Sally Hobson for EIF to find the best way forward Re funding and arrangements for concerts. Date for diary: Monday August 24 when it is intended there will be twelve performances taking place in Edinburgh by different brass bands.

The treasurer also intimated that a 200 club was being run to help NYBBS funds. A Murray has responsibility for this. JS also stated that they plan to run a race night for NYBBS and details will hopefully be available for the next SBBA meeting.
5 DEVELOPMENT

5.1 Sub-Committee Structure

The President asked that all the sub-committees endeavour to meet and progress the issues on their remit. It was accepted that it could be difficult to get dates to suit everyone, but it was vital for the future of SBBA that this was taken forward.

A number of sub-committees will meet as shown below:

· Executive Committee comprising the main office bearers of SBBA;

· Trustees Committee (Chair – Carrie Boax with all office bearers); 

· Strategy Sub-Committee (Chair – Carrie Boax with office bearers and others); 

· Education and Youth Sub-Committee (Chair – Tom  Allan with J Boax, A Douglas, M Bell, E Meikle, D Martin and A Fernie); 

· Finance/Communications Sub-Committee – Chair Julie Sanderson with Peter Fraser, Alan Douglas and Mark Good); 

· Events Sub-Committee (Chair – Carrie Boax with Tom Allan, Peter Fraser, Robert McCorkell, Andy Smith, John Gilmour and Alan Douglas); 

· Membership Sub-Committee (Chair – Ann Murray with Tom Allan, Lynsey Paterson,

Raymond Thomson, Steven Gray, Graham Adam and Danny Harrison

Action: Once these committees meet they will report back to future SBBA meetings.

6 AREA ASSOCIATIONS

Dougie Harrower: FBBA - Carnegie contest was going ahead on 25th April in Carnegie Hall, Dunfermline. Some 14 bands are currently taking part. SBBA will have a manned table for NYBBS at this contest.
Borders (no rep) youth contest today (29 March 2015) 

Northern Counties. D Martin reported that plans were well underway fro NC contest on 23 May. The President recommended that efforts should also be made to highlight NYBBS at all contests and area association events and this was agreed as being important.

West of Scotland. P Fraser reported -Solo and Ensemble is now moved to 25th October 2015. Plans to hold SWoS brass workshop. This will be led by Alan Fernie. Report from event (19th April) to follow.
EOSBBA- nothing to report. No meeting has taken place as yet.

7
EDUCATION / YOUTH
Child Protection

The Child Protection Officer, Lynsey Paterson, who was present had no update. She will look at number of bands still to have CPO systems in place and report back.
Youth Development
John Boax reported on his Youth Development work. He said that one frustration he found was the number of bands who do not respond to phone calls and emails. He spoke about YMI bid and had liaised with George Burt in Edinburgh. 
 John has spoken to 26 youth bands and stated that some bands had changed their status from youth bands to community bands. C Boax stated that SBBA must ensure we offer these community bands full support. Some contact numbers have also changed, so it would take time to make contact with everyone. 

John  advised that Arran is keen to establish a youth band. They have applied for an SBBA start-up grant. He stated that SBBA and individual bands need to be more proactive in working towards the establishment of youth bands.

Tom Allan provided feedback on the current position of youth development in Shotts,
Coatbridge Youth, Newmains and Leadhills Youth.
Tom Allan also informed the committee that he had received interest from Clackmannan

who are hoping to start up a youth band and Donald Morrison would liaise with John Boax for any guidance and assistance required.

7. SBBA Funding

In response to a question from Danny Harrison, Secretary, Tom Allan, explained that there was no longer any money which would be directly given to Area Associations.  In future where start up money was available, it was suggested that SBBA purchase the instruments direct, fully log and record details, and give these ‘on loan’ to new bands, against signatures and a written memorandum of agreement.

This agreement would outline clearly the circumstances in which the instruments would be reclaimed or returned to SB BA and the importance of the band logging who had possession of instruments and their responsibility for their care and subsequent return. 
The rationale for this was that if a band failed to continue for any reason, the instruments could be reclaimed by SBBA and given to other bands, thus ensuring value for money for any grants received for their purchase. 

The type and range of instruments required would be worked out in conjunction with the new band, and instruments would be purchased and fully logged and documented with the band being left in no doubt that the instrument would remain the property of SBBA. 
These instruments would be given to the band against signature and on the strict understanding and criteria that if the band folds or struggles to continue, the instruments would, in the final analysis and after support and guidance had been offered, be returned to SBBA for re-allocation to other youth bands.
7.3.1 HITS (Heads of Instrumental Teaching in Scotland)
John Boax reinforced that it was important that SBBA had a voice at HITS. He did a presentation at a recent HITS meeting explaining the aims and objectives of SBBA. He had emphasised that the place where bands recruit is schools. It is hoped that in the long run having positive, supportive relationships with HITS will prove fruitful to SBBA and brass banding in general.

It was confirmed that where local bands have good links with Local Authorities or individual schools that this should very much continue, but also that John Boax was available for back-up and support. Several bands already do presentations and play in schools in order to engender an interest in children taking up a brass instrument and ultimately offer more of our young people in Scotland the opportunity learn to make-music.
7.3.2 Offenders and Brass Banding

The secretary, Tom Allan, spoke about SBBA involvement with young offenders. George Burt had contact with Sheriff John Mundy who was keen on this aspect of offender work. Tom had spoken to management at Kibble School, Paisley. 
The aim was to encourage former offenders to be given positive hobbies and interests and integrate them into positive groups which would improve the likelihood of them being successful in the community.

Action- After lengthy discussion it was agreed that TA would contact Sheriff Mundy and report back to next Exec. The Trustees will also discuss this at their next meeting.

7.3.3 Music Education Strategy Group (MESG)
The Music Education Strategy Group (MESG) has some high-powered members including HMI Education and is chaired by David Green MP. 
John Boax actively represents SBBA on this group and will report back on developments. The President said that the work of SBBA needed to be highlighted at such groups, emphasising our crucial role in developing youth bands and our key role with NYBBS
Training Manual

Alan Douglas and Damian Martin were taking the development of a Music Manual forward and would update the SBBA executive on progress at future meetings following their meeting in April.
President’s Meetings

John Logan of EIS and Head of Brass at the Conservatoire will meet with Carrie soon. 
David Hirst, Association of Brass Band Adjudicators, has also arranged a meeting with Carrie. These meetings outcomes will be reported to SBBA in future.

Action: For noting
NYBBS

The president reported on the forthcoming NYBBS Easer course. The grant application from YMI has been approved for the course to be held on 7-9th April 2015 – using Stirling Youth Hostel as a base with an end of course concert at Stirling Castle on the afternoon of 9th April. 
It is hoped to recruit some more players for this course and efforts will be made to personally contact potential recruits.
She advised there are well over 100 registered already for the NYBBS summer course. Tutors are now being confirmed. Conductors as follows:

Emeritus Conductor: Richard Evans

NYBBS: Russell Gray 
NYRBBS: John Boax 
NCYBBS:Gordon Evans 
Gordon Evans and Richard Evans will also attend the NYBBS Easter course, allowing for final preparation to be made for the summer course. There is commissioned work for the children’s band, reserve band and potentially for the senior band and this was felt to be very positive.  Other developments for the summer course will be reported back to the Executive at the next meeting. A warm welcome to Exec members was extended to the Exec to the Easter course concert. Names need to be forwarded to TA asap.
It was reported by Alan Douglas that NYBBS required a photo-copier for the Easter course. It was agreed that Tom Allan would arrange this with Alan Douglas.

A ‘fundraising wall’ for NYBBS has now been established- A Murray will lead this and promote it at every opportunity.
Action: For Noting  
PUBLICITY/COMMUNICATION

AGM & Awards

It was reported by the treasurer that a fundraising race night was proposed to raise funds for NYBBS. Appex in Dundee booked for 9th January 2016 for AGM and annual conference with a fundraiser in the evening with a SBBA presentation of prizes. It was hoped that this would be well supported by bands in Scotland. 
Action- VP/Treasurer to lead. Further details will be available soon.

Press Officer

Peter Fraser reported that he was happy with progress on publicity and communication matters and the agreement with Mark Good (SBBA Press Officer) seemed to be working well. All news items are now sent to Mark Good and he deals with these matters very effectively. 

Peter Fraser said that the Facebook page has also been very positive. He reported that he has also been in touch with our contacts in Holland and the SBBA website is going to be redesigned and will incorporate a full facility for NYBBS.
The President reported that she had received a letter of thanks from Langholm Band for the presentation they received at the Scottish Championships. The President also had a letter of thanks from Dorothy Hall who received an honour at the SBBA championships.
Letter received from Bon Accord Band regarding, Karen Crozier, who now has 40 continuous years service. It was reported that unfortunately “old forms” were shown on the SBBA web site, showing eligibility for women with 40 years continuous service. A full discussion ensued on the background to this. It was explained that 40 years had been the policy prior to 2012 whereas men had to service 50 years. Because women, generally only came into banding in the 1960s or later, the previous policy was introduced that they serve 40 years for the same award. 

After seeking legal advice some time ago, it was agreed that the rule should be that men and women should serve for 50 continuous years to receive the award. This change was to take effect from May 2012. Unfortunately, the policy document on the SBBA web had not been updated to 50 years for both sexes, and wrongly indicated that women were still eligible at 40 years.
After a discussion it was agreed that further legal advice be sought on bringing the rules back to 40 years for women and 50 for men, but equality laws may make this impractical to enforce as there could be legal challenges to the different years of service categories. There as great sympathy for the position that Karen Crozier was in and it was regrettable that the SBBA Web site had shown published incorrect information on eligibility for the long service award.
Action: For noting and await further informal legal advice on change of rules back to 40 years for women whilst men remain at 50 years.
10
MEMBERSHIP & REGISTRATION
The registrar, Tom Allan, reported that there are currently 1932 members registered with SBBA. The active bands are: 10 championship; 10 first section; 12 second section and 10 third section and 16 bands in fourth section. There are currently 13 non-contesting bands. 
Thanks were extended to Tom Allan, Andy Smith and the registration team for the efficient way they handled registration at the Scottish Championships in Perth. It was reported that some players have been requested to update their cards photographs. Having new photographs was important, especially for bands going to the National Finals to avoid problems at registration.
The secretary reported that he had still to write to Kapitol on national registration issues and would report back at a future meeting
Action: Registrar to liaise with Kapitol regarding change of cards for Scottish bands. Rule change under disciplinary matters to be amended and shown on SBBA web site. 

EVENTS

The 2014 EFoB

An update was given on the EFoB. The President reported that she would be attending this year’s EFoB in Freiburg in May.
The 2014 Scottish Festival of Brass

Scottish Youth Championships:  John Gilmour said that the only change this year was that the event would be video recorded with photographs being taken. He said that there had been very few bands returning their evaluation forms. He encouraged bands to do so as feedback was important to ensure that future competitions could be improved. 
One band, from a local authority school, was concerned about storage of instruments after they played. However, whilst there was sympathy for this view, it was clear that a lack of space made it impossible to store instruments and each band must take responsibility for the safety of their own instruments. 
Peter Fraser raised the issue of adjudication at the Open. The system of open adjudication currently in place was the subject of much discussion. Afterwards it was agreed the status quo would remain for the senior contests- Open, Shield and Cup.
Dates for the Scottish Festival were shared. SYC- 21/22nd November Scottish Cup, Shield and Open- 28th November. Still awaiting confirmation of Sponsorship from Besson. Perth Concert hall hire charges are likely to increase by £1,000 per day minimum which was really challenging for SBBA, albeit the venue was first class. Minor complaints that were raised by some people regarding the hall and facilities had been discussed with Perth Concert Hall staff. Members were asked to consider venues throughout Scotland, which could be considered in subsequent years, but costs would always be a major consideration for SBBA.

Action- It was agreed that the Events Committee will look at the detail and check dates and venues for 2016 so that arrangement could be made. 
The 2015 Besson Solos and Ensembles -  7/8th February 2015
Discussion ensued on the poor levels of entries for the solos and ensembles. Members raised a number of reasons for this. It was felt that NYBBS members and junior band members should be encouraged to take part.  
Action- Secretary, Tom Allan, will look at the future organisation and strategic working of the solos and ensembles will be examined and he will report back.

2015 West Lothian Festival – Sunday 7th June 2015
Six bands will take part. Co-op, Kirkintilloch, Kirkintilloch Kelvin, Kingdom Brass, Clackmannan, Kingdom and Whitburn. This will be held on Sunday 7th June 2015 at 2pm in the Howden Centre, Livingston. A pre-draw had been made by the Events Committee and this would be circulated to bands in due course. SBBA were reminded that this was a WLC event which SBBA were supporting.
2015 Scottish Championships – 14/15 March 2015
The treasurer said that the Scottish Championship trophy needs to have the base replaced. One of the other 1st section trophies also needs to be replaced. There used to be cases for some of the trophies. 
Action- trophy cases be purchased and the treasurer will make arrangements.
It was also reported that three of the trophies for the Scottish Championships had not been returned by holders. This matter would be pursued by the treasurer and will arrange for the trophies, once recovered, to be forwarded to the winning bands.

Contest timings discussed.  If the same level of entry was received, it was suggested that the 1st section could be moved to Saturday and 4th section to Sunday. The rotation of bands will be reviewed prior to 2016 championships. Any changes will need to be notified to bands as soon as practicable. It would also give the 4th section bands the opportunity to listen to the championship section bands, which is a positive for development.
Action- discuss at Events Committee.

There was a discussion about comments on aspects of adjudication at the SBBA championships. This was also noted. Action0 C Boax will discuss with ABBA and Events Committee.

One band had written and complained about the additional £60 for wristbands at the Scottish Championships. Some members felt that it was actually good money in that they could be used all weekend. Sixteen bands entered from that section with only one band raising this financial consideration. SBBA were sympathetic about costs, but the reality is that hall costs and general running costs have to be met.

Action: Three outstanding trophies when returned to be forwarded to winners this year. Julie Sanderson will pursue this. Boxes for trophies will be purchased. Three trophies to be repaired/refurbished and Julie Sanderson will deal with this. 

The Scottish Championships 2016 – 12/13 March 2016
The Scottish Championships will take place on 12/13 March 2016 in Perth. The test pieces will be announced in Autumn 2015. Five other area championships will be held on that same weekend which might impact on trade stands. There was also an issue around sponsorship that needed to be clarified.  
Action: A variety of practical issues regarding arrangements for 2016 Scottish Championships to be considered by the SBBA Strategy sub-committee. 
Contest Dates / Events Calendar

There is a full events calendar in the Scottish Championship programme. 
Action-Peter Fraser will keep the events programme up to date and this will be circulated to bands and other stakeholders, including N Durno, RSC and HITS. Tom Allan will assist with aspects of this.
Edinburgh International Festival

A fanfare for Scotland, is part of the official Festival for 2016. The aim is to profile the festival throughout the city; to invite the whole city to engage with a free festival; to create a relationship with ‘hard to reach’ audiences and showcase the quality and musicality of Scotland’s brass bands. Further details to be reported at future meeting.

12 ANY OTHER BUSINESS
Grading Table

The most recent grading tables had been published, approved and widely circulated by the secretary. 
Congratulations

Jamie McVicar, former Newtongrange member, is conducting the new Cyprus Brass Band today (Sunday 29th March) at 2pm for the first time. The President had sent him a congratulatory email wishing him well and  offering SBBA’s best wishes and full support.

Hugh Johnstone MBE

This legend of Scottish Brass Banding will celebrate his 90th birthday party on Wednesday April 1 at Dalmellington Band hall. If anyone wishes to attend, please advise Tom Allan.

Recordings of Scottish Championships 2015
Peter Fraser intimated that he had recordings of all 58 bands taking part in the Scottish Championships in March 2015. 


Action- Please email Peter with individual requests.

Next Meeting

The next meeting will be held on Sunday, May 17 2015 at SBBA HQ, Livingstone. A good attendance of all executive members and Area Representatives is requested.

Future Meetings

Future planned executive meetings in 2015 are:  21st June; 16th August; 5th October and 1st November.
Close of Meeting

The meeting closed at 3.00pm with a vote of thanks to the chair. 
Donald L Reid

SBBA Minute Secretary

Tel: 01505 503801

M: 07814614345

E: donaldleesreid@hotmail.com

11 April 2015.
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